
 

Memorandum  
Date: February 18, 2015 

To: Tomas J. Oberding, Ph.D. 

cc: Bob Allen, SESI; Mickey Horn, Paladin Energy Corporation 

From: David G. Boyer, P.G. 

RE: Sampling at Paladin S. Vacuum SWD Line Release 

On November 12, 2014, the above addresses met with you at the OCD office in Hobbs. The 
purpose of the meeting was to discuss results of six years of groundwater sampling data 
collected from the release area and to request a reduction in sampling frequency with 
reevaluation of results in two years. 

Background 

On February 28, 2008 a representative of DCPM notified Paladin that while remediating a leak 
at the DCPM’s Eddy County Loop (COP line #12200), it was discovered that there was soil 
contaminated with chlorides released from Paladins’ S. Vacuum SWD line that crosses the 
DCPMs’ line. SESI was contracted to perform a site investigation at the leak area located in Unit 
D, Section 35, Township 18S, Range 35E (location shown on attached vicinity map).  

A Monitor well was installed at this site and the depth of groundwater on June 6, 2008 was 
61.42 feet below land surface. During July two additional monitor wells were installed in vicinity 
at locations assumed to be upgradient and off-gradient. After determining the groundwater flow 
direction two additional monitor wells were installed in August 2008 downgradient of the leak 
area. The locations of the monitor wells are shown on the attached site map.   

Beginning in 2008, groundwater monitoring at the location was performed with samples 
obtained for analysis of chloride, TDS and BTEX. Wells MW-1, MW-4 and MW-5 have chloride 
and TDS values which currently exceed NM groundwater standards. These three wells also 
have had detections of benzene but only MW-1 showed benzene levels at or in excess of the 
NM standard. These occurred in 2009 and 2010 with a high of 0.061 mg/L in September 2009. 
Benzene has not been detected in any of the three wells since 2011. Wells MW-2 and MW-3 
have not shown any detection of BTEX at their detection levels, and chloride and TDS 
concentrations are at background with very little change during this time. A tabulation of sample 
results is attached together with time series graphs showing chloride and TDS levels.  

Request 

At the meeting we presented the above data and discussed the sampling modification we are 
requesting. However, I misunderstood what else may have been necessary to have it 
considered which is a formal written request. This document provides the request which follows: 

1. A reduction in sampling frequency from quarterly to semi-annually, and  
2. Re-evaluation of all data at the end of a two-year period to determine further action, if 
necessary. 

Following review, your approval of this request would be appreciated. If you have questions 
regarding this request, please contact me at the above phone number or by email at 
dboyer@sesi-nm.com 

DGB/DGB  
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